
TOWN HOUSE ADVISORY GROUP  
MINUTES  

September 27, 2018 
 
Attending: Rockwell Fuller, Chair, Curt Albee, Vice Chair, Steve Handy, Paul Kifner, 
Overseer, Steve Willbanks, Martha Manheim, Mark Shaw and Donna Hollinger  
 

1. The spire and lantern were removed from the Town House today by crane. All went 
smoothly, taking less and two hours. The Valley News was present and interviewed 
Rocky and others involved with the project. An article in the paper is expected 
shortly. Repairs to the spire and lantern are expected to take roughly 30 days, with 
re-erection of the structure to occur at the beginning of November. Steve Willbanks 
suggested that some precautions should be taken to keep people away the ongoing 
construction while it is on the ground.  

2. Mark Shaw gave a brief demonstration of the drone video he filmed of the spire 
before the project began.  

3. Paul Kifner reported that the final music event of the season, Lydia Grey & Ed 
Eastridge, was a good show but poorly attended. Lydia and Ed would, however, like 
to return next year. 

4. The painting of the west side of the Town House is done. The painters will be back 
to dip the spire shingles and paint the lantern shortly. 

5. THAG’s objectives following the completion of the spire and lantern restoration 
revolve around upgrading the Town House electrical wiring. Once we get estimates 
of costs for identified upgrades we can proceed to fund raise. 

6. THAG’s next meeting is scheduled fro Thursday October 18, 2018 
 
Minutes submitted by: Steve Handy 


